October 12, 2012

To Whom It May Concern:

Over the past few years Friendship Haven has had the pleasure of working with Jensen Builders on a
$28 million dollar expansion of its senior living facility located in Fort Dodge, lowa. This is the first
large-scale project that Friendship Haven has hired Jensen Builders for, and we have not been
disappointed. Jensen Builders has a strong reputation in the Fort Dodge community for providing
quality work, completing their projects on time, staying committed to their customers after the sale,
and after the work is complete.

We are currently approximately one year into our three-year expansion project, and Jensen Builders
has completed the first building of this expansion which is called River Ridge Apartments. This three-
story complex is a 56 apartment, wood-framed building with an underground parking garage.
Construction began in October of 2011 and was completed in August of 2012 as scheduled. In the fall
0f 2012, just shortly after construction began on River Ridge Apartments, Jensen Builders also began
construction of Friendship Haven’s new 96 bed health center. With both projects being constructed at
the same time, Jensen Builders was able to fully staff each project appropriately and stay on schedule.

Based upon my personal experience working with Jensen Builders, they have met our expectations and
have fully lived up to their reputation. I highly recommend them for any future construction projects at
Friendship Haven or elsewhere. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Tl et —

Mel Smith
V.P. of Campus Support Services
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